
27 jan 2024 
 
Dear Editor, 
 
I cer4fy that this study was conducted in accordance with the Declara4on of Helsinki and 
approved by the Ins4tu4onal Review Board of the Nice University Hospital (CNIL number: 
412). It is part of a large work registered under a ClinicalTrials.gov number (ID: 
NCT04799977). This study was carried out as part of rou4ne care. Pa4ents have been 
informed of their inclusion in this study and have given their informed consent to par4cipate. 
Pa4ents' non-objec4on to study par4cipa4on was requested orally and recorded in the 
pa4ent's medical record. Pa4ents were informed that they could refuse to par4cipate or 
withdraw their consent at any 4me during the study. Data were anonymized before the 
analyses. 
 
I remain at your disposal for further informa4on. 
 
With kind regards 
 
Victoria Metelkina-Fernandez, MD 
Psychiatrist 
Nice, France 


